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Halton Quilters Guild -  
celebrating 45 years of quilting and friendship! 

Presidentôs Message                                    Leann Goodall 
 

It seems so unreal that I am writing my last message of this 45th guild 

year.  I have certainly enjoyed my first year as President.  Itôs been an 

honour and pleasure to work with a wonderful group of volunteers on 

the Executive.  Some members are staying on, some are taking on 

new challenges and some are taking a well deserved break.  I thank 

each and every one of you for your years of service to the guild.  We 

cannot survive, much less flourish, without you.  And thank you for 

helping me survive my first year as President!   
 

Desiree Thyme and Cathy Lamothe, our Co-Convenors for the Quilt 

Show, have been very busy and will have a report at our June meeting. 
 

REMEMBER:  Once again we will be meeting at the Central Arena 

Auditorium (Central Recreation Centre, 519 Drury Lane, Burlington ï

beside the Burlington Seniorôs Centre).   This yearôs June Potluck has 

a theme - Picnic in the Park.  Remember- no hot foods and bring 

your own beverages.  It is going to be a fun evening! 
 

Please bring your President's Challenge Quilt (Inspiration: our 45 year 

anniversary - Sapphire) to the June meeting by 6:30 pm for judging.   
  

          Leann  

  

June 1, 2023 

 

Meetings are held monthly 
on the first Thursday. 

 
 

 

PLEASE NOTE THE 
LOCATION 

 

Central Arena 
Auditorium 

 

519 Drury Lane, 
Burlington 

 

Doors open:  6:30 p.m.  
Meeting:  7:00 p.m. 

  

Guests may join us for $5.   

Send a request via our 

Facebook page or email 

haltonquilters@gmail.com 
 

Next Meeting:   

 September 7, 2023 

WEBSITE: 
www.haltonquiltersguild.ca 
 

EMAIL: 
haltonquilters@gmail.com 

What to bring to the June meeting:       
Your name tag  

$40 to renew your membership    

Sew and Share                     NO free table 

Outreach - Comfort Quilts and Halton Hearts 

$$ for the 50/50 Draw  (Ticket sales close at 7 p.m.) 
 

Presidentôs Challenge:  Bring by 6:30 p.m. for judging.    
 

Quilterôs Strip Poker:  Bring 10 to 12 2.5ò X WOF strips.   
 

Picnic in the Park Potluck (see p. 4) 

Please bring cold foods such as finger sandwiches, meat or 

cheese platters, salads (leafy, tabouli, quinoa), veggies with 

dip, and desserts.   

 

Please bring your own drink, dishes and cutlery. 
Label foods as gluten-free, nut-free, dairy-free. 
Label your serving dishes and utensils.  
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 Halton Quilters Guild 2022 - 2023  
 

Officers of the Executive 
 

President                           Leann Goodall      

Vice-President                       Katherine Hunter 

Secretary    Wendy Rajotte  

Treasurer     Dianne Goldsmith 

Past President     Darla Youldon 

Committee Chairs 
 

50 / 50 Draw     Patricia Phillips and Susan Carter   
 

Block of the Month    Janet Fisher and Sheila Keating 
 

Email Distribution    Patti Wiggs 
 

Membership     Marilyn McKague, Debbie Biller and  

        Donna Anthony  
 

New Members     Sue Curran 
 

Newsletter / Advertising   Susan Atherton 
 

Outreach (Comfort Quilts)   Kay Boyd and Sue Curran 

Outreach (Neonatal)    Ermy Akers and Pamela Simons 

Outreach (Quilts of Valour)   see page 6  
 

Photographer / Historian   Desiree Thyme 
 

Programme     Cheryl Laine 
 

Social      Katalin Lawford and Ellen Marshall                         
 

Social Media (Facebook)   Cheryl Laine and Susan Atherton 

Social Media (Website)   Susan Atherton 
 

Workshops / Quilt Along   Katherine Hunter 

Sew Days     Mindy Hewitt 
 

Quilt Show      Cathy Lamothe and Desiree Thyme 

Co-Convenors 

Newsletter Deadline 
 

 

An advertiser issue is planned for 

the summer.  The next HQG 

newsletter will be in September.   

Deadline:  August 24th.  

Newsletter Distribution 
 

Email:   Please let us know if 

you have any issues getting 

your copy of Snippets. 
   

Website:  Past issues are 

available on the guild website. 
 

www.haltonquiltersguild.ca 
 

Patti Wiggs 

Advertising Rates 

When visiting our advertisers, 
please let them know you saw 
their ad in this newsletter!  
 

Susan Atherton    
Editor / Advertising Co-ordinator  
haltonquilters@gmail.com   

Business card 

3 1/2ò by 2ò 

Quarter page 

3 1/2ò by 4 3/4ò 

Half page 

7 1/2ò by 4 3/4ò 

Full page 

7 1/2ò by 9 1/2ò 

$ 120 / yr. 

$   15 each 

$ 240 / yr. 

$   30 each 

$ 320 / yr. 

$   40 each 

$ 440 / yr. 

$  55 each 

2023/2024 Executive and Committee Positions  
 

THANK YOU to those members who have volunteered on the  Executive and Committees these 
past few years and to the volunteers who are assuming new roles this coming year.  

 

I am happy to confirm that we have a full slate of Executive positions filled.  We are still looking 

to fill our vacant Photographer position and have several areas on committees where we could 

use extra hands and minds.  We will contact those of you who have expressed an interest to 

help on a committee and would love to hear from any others who would like to participate. 
 

    Please contact Past President, Darla Youldon, if you would like to become 

 involved with any of the committees. 



 

 

Membership                                  Marilyn McKague, Debbie Biller and Donna Anthony 
 

It's Time to Renew!  NEW YEAR - SAME PRICE- $40.00! 
Hereôs How: 
 

CHEQUE:  Bring a cheque to the June meeting with a note to update any information as needed. 
 

CASH:  Please put the $40.00 in an envelope and give it to a Membership committee member, 

along with any updates to your information, 
 

ETRANSFER:  Etransfer $40.00 to haltonquilters@gmail.com. 

Please indicate ñmembershipò in the message line so our finance  

department keeps things straight, LOL.  If you have information 

that needs updating, send an email to Deb Biller who maintains 

our membership list.  
 

As has been our tradition, the names of members who renew in 

May or June will be entered into a draw for a complimentary 

membership for the 2024/25 guild year. 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER to sign in at the tables for our attendance  

records, wear a name tag so our new members can get to know 

you and pick up your door prize ticket as you enter. 
 

In May we welcomed Marsha Sharp and Cathy Floyd, bringing our membership total to 129!   We 

know you will be sure to make our new members feel welcome.  
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REMEMBER:  

IF YOU RENEW  

BY JUNE 30
th 

,  

your name will go 

into a draw for a   

complimentary 

2024/25 membership!  

HQG ñSnipsò 
 

50/50 Draw   Congratulations to Donna Anthony who won $105.00 at the May meeting.  Tickets are 

2 for $1, 5 for $2 and 20 for $5!  Remember é Tickets sales now close at 7 p.m.   

Best of luck to everyone!              Patricia Phillips and Susan Carter 
 

Sew and Share  Photos of items presented at Sew and Share are posted to the HQG website and 

its Facebook page for members.  If you do not wish to have your quilt photographed and shared, 

please mention this as you are presenting your quilt.                     Desiree Thyme 
 

Secretary  Know of a guild member who would appreciate receiving a sympathy or get well card?  

Please contact me via email or phone.                                Wendy Rajotte  
 

Membership List  Do you want to get in touch with a guild member or one of the Executive over the 

summer?  Find this information in your HQG Membership List.  Please remember to keep your own 

information on the list updated!                                       Membership Committee 
 

Block of the Month    Congratulations to Donna Anthony who won 26 blocks at the meeting in May.  

Thank you to those who participated in the BoM this year.               Janet Fisher and Sheila Keating 
 

Sew Days       June 15, July 20 and August 10           
As we all look forward to the lazy, hazy days of summer, we quilters have no problem getting in out 

of the heat to sew é and chat é and sew!  The next days are all Thursdays from 9 am to 4 pm  

(except August until 3 pm).  Please let me know if you plan to join us!   

(District 3 Police Station, 3800 Constable Henshaw Blvd., Burlington)               Mindy Hewitt 

129  

mailto:haltonquilters@gmail.com
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Programme                  Picnic in the Park - June 1, 2023                      Cheryl Laine 

Our June meeting will be a Picnic Potluck!  As we wonôt have electricity to keep things hot, think cold 

foods such as finger sandwiches, meat or cheese platters, salads (leafy, tabouli, quinoa), veggies 

with dip, and naturally desserts.  Iôm sure you all will be most creative for this special Potluck!   
 

 ̈ Plan to bring enough food to serve 10 to 12 people to ensure some choice  

     for the final groups lining up at the buffet.  

 ̈ Please label your serving dishes and utensils.  

 ̈ Please label any special features of your dish (gluten free, nut free, dairy 

free) to help those members with dietary limitations / allergies / sensitivity.  
 

I hope you have enjoyed the many speakers from near and far over the past several years, both on 

Zoom and more recently in-person. Wednesdayôs ñStitch and Chatò will resume in the fall.   
 

Editor:  Thank you, Cheryl, for finding interesting speakers while stepping up to the challenge of 
dealing with Zoom and hybrid meetings these past few years! 

Quilters' Strip Poker                                                                              Katherine Hunter 
 

June is here and with it comes the last meeting of this guild year.  Winding it up with food, stories, 
Sew and Share and fellowship reminds us how fortunate we are to have the freedom to gather, to 
complain, and to celebrate. 
 

In the spirit of celebration, we will be playing (Quiltersô) Strip Poker.  Please bring ten to twelve (10 
to 12) 2.5ò X WOF strips with you to the meeting.  If you forget or cannot find fabric in your 
stash for these strips, we will have some extra at the meeting. 
 

Here are the rules for the game. 

Please bring your 
own drink, dishes 
and cutlery. 

Dinner starts 
at 7:00 p.m. 
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Loonie Auction    Sue Curran and Sue Williams, 2023/24 Programme Coordinators 
 

The Loonie Auction was very successful last year - lots of fun with great prizes to be won!  This coming 

December we will run the Loonie Auction in place of the Penny Sale.  So think of this summer as a 

great time to fine tune your sewing area and purge items from the rest of the rooms in your home!  
 

Starting in September please bring your donations for the Loonie Auction.  By bringing them in early, 

this will allow us to organize and 'basket' them well before the December meeting.  Many thanks for 

your continued support of this worthwhile fundraiser for the Burlington Food Bank. 
 

(Editor:  Having items in BEFORE the December meeting is a great idea.  More relaxing for everyone!)  



 

 

Knots and Patches                               Katherine Hunter 
 

Here comes the close of an almost 'normal' quilt year, with lots of learning around hybrid meetings, 

microphones, scheduling, and change of venue.  Hopefully, by the time you read this, we may have 

secured a facility for our quilt show in 2024. 
 

Now I have been sewing a long time.  I have to stop every now and then and remind myself just how 

old I am!  As a student, I have done inset pockets, zippers, pleated trousers, doll clothes and more; 

moving on I made shirts for Bill and smocked dresses and bishop's robes for my children.  Quilting 

began shortly after I had Meaghan and my first quilt was a tremendously horrid stretch knit patchwork 

(tied, not quilted) for my mom's king-sized bed ï she was oh so gracious and kept it on her bed for 

many years.  (Editor:  Truly a motherôs love knows no bounds, Katherine!) 
 

So I consider myself to be a good technician when I assemble my quilts and I do check and recheck 

placement and direction as I go along.  However, I still make mistakes and some are really pathetic - 

RS to WS, sewing on the long side instead of the short side, cutting on the wrong diagonal, etc.  
 
 

 

When preparing the Show and Tell for the students in the Canada 150 school   

project, I decided to take some photos.  Imagine my horror when I looked at 

the picture of the Hunter Star* quilt and found a mistake in the upper right 

quadrant.  I was so very careful when I laid out the blocks.  Now remember,  

I had been in possession and admiring this quilt for many months and never 

saw the mistake. 
  

When Sue Atherton arrived, I asked her to find the mistake.  She did é in the 

lower left quadrant!  My desolation knew no end.  (Editor:  I still laugh about it!)   
 

*Many thanks to Tasha Yhard for her wonderful workshop on the Hunter Star 

which will be repeated in 2024Φ 
 

So you would think I had learned my lesson. 
 

Trying different patterns for a mystery quilt project for the guild, I came across the óWhirlygigô (I 

 apologize as I can't remember the credit for this pattern).  After 

 making it, I decided there were far too many HSTs and hung it in 

 the quilting room.  For two weeks I went in and out, admiring the 

 quilt.  Then one day I noticed that I had put one square in the quilt 

 the wrong way.  And to think, I was so careful when I made this 

 quilt, checking and rechecking that I had the directions correct.   
 

 Carpenters have a good rule to ñcheck twice, cut onceò.  As Allan 

 Curtis says, ñMistakes are simply unexpected learning opportunitiesò. 

 And Bob Ross, a favourite artist of ours and many others, saw  

 mistakes as 'Happy Accidents'.   
 

When my young students were working with watercolours to create landscapes for their books,   

happy accidents would sometimes create ice worlds and deserts that were totally unexpected.  

ñHappy Accidents' sometimes lead us to new and exciting designs, manipulating our fabric in ways 

we would not have thought of and creating blocks that magically make wonderful quilts when they 

are assembled and the lines flow in unexpected patterns.   
 

Have a wonderful summer.  Happy sewing.              Katherine  
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